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Hate speech fliers
prompt anti-fliers
By FEKADU KIROS
Contributing writer

As the hate speech on campus
increases so are the responses.

Several groups - students, com-
munity members, faculty, staff and
churches - are taking an active
role in standing up against hate
speech.

The groups are circulating peti-
tions around campus. One such peti-
tion asks people to sign their name
denouncing hate speech.

The petitions states:
"We will not tolerate hate here-

our voice is strong, loud and clear.
This is a good place. We are proud
of wherewe live. Let our voices join
together to say clearly - hate is not
welcome here."

A collection of concerned people
also are posting fliers on campus
that have a picture of a menorah
with the word "Bienvenidos!" The
idea started with an e-mail discus-
sion and was turned into action at a
meeting in the Women's Studies
Program office Monday.

The menorah symbolizes a
stance against anti-Semitic mes-
sages and the "Bienvenidos"
(meaning welcome in Spanish) was
an answer to a flier posted at the
Chicano and Latino Center on
Thursday.

The fliers are meant to send a
message of no tolerance for any
kind of hate speech, said Marian
Sciachitano, an instructor in the
Women's Studies Program.

Other reasons for the fliers are to
raise the awareness of the people
who may not have been following
the story and to continue the dia-
logueabout the situation, she said.

8ienvenidos!
This is a copy of the flier that
people are posting on cam-
pus to show their support of
people who reCeived hate
speech fliers.

~ The organizers ask people to post
the flier and take a stand against hate
speech.

The fliers are available at the
Women's Studies Center in Wilson
Hall, at the Diversity Education Pro-
gram office on the first floor of the
French Administration building and
at the Gay, Lesbian, Bisexual and
Allies center in CUB B 19.

The GLBA also created a bulletin
board outside the center to address
the Holocaust, said Melynda
Huskey, the program's director.

The center also created a folder
with a bibliography of works that
deal with the prosecution of gay
men in the Holocaust. Huskey said
the center is trying to also raise
awareness.

"Education is' the best weapon

See FLIERS Page 19
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Philip Thiessen puts snow tires on a car at Les Schwab Tires. He was backed up
for nine hours Monday.

Be aware of dorm' closures
By CRAIG MURPHY
The Daily Evergreen

Students living in residence halls must be out before
the halls close at 10 a.m. Dec. 20.

For students who need to stay in a dorm during win-
ter break, the following dorms will be open: Gannon-
Goldsworthy, McCroskey, McEachern, Orton, Rogers,
Scott-Coman and Streit-Perham.

Residence Hall Association adviser Jim Bajczyk said
the official rule is students must be out 24 hours after
their last final.

"That rule is really only enforced if people are being
too loud," he said.

Housing Services does find empty rooms for students
in the open dorms during break if they live in another
dorm, said Housing Services Director Jerry Marczynski.
Making reservations beforehand is necessary. ,

"You have to go to theResidence Life office by Dec.
19 at noon," Marczynski said. '

The Residence Life office is located at 151 Streit-Per-
ham in the Mcf.arten Administrative Suites.

Marczynski also said contracts signed by students at
the beginning of the year included details about housing
during breaks.

RHA Director Tom Unzicker said between 10 and

~'.

See DORM Page 19

Still no applicants
for District 1 seat
FROM STAFF REPORTS

Though the search for a
replacement for ASWSU District
I Sen. Josh Meek started Monday,
there has been little response.

The isearch deadline doesn't
close until school resumes after
the winter break, said Senate Pro-
Tem Patrick McAdams.

The late deadline may be
accountable for the lack of
response, said Melissa Chiechi,
ASWSU legislative affairs director.

By Tuesday afternoon, District
I Sen. Danielle La Fors said one
application had been picked up.

Applications are available at
the ASWSU office on the third
floor of the CUB.

Financial aid deadlines coming soon
Financial aid deadlines

Application Available Priority date
Scholarship applications now Feb. 2, 1998

FAFSA now March 1, 1998

Renewal FAFSA now March 1, 1998

Summer applications Monday March 1, 1998

By CRAIG MURPHY
The Daily Evergreen

As January approaches, the annu-
al financial aid hunt begins once
again.

Students applying for Free Appli-
cation for Federal Student Aid for
the first time or for renewal can pick
up any necessary forms in the Office
of Student Financial Aid, located in
Lighty 380.

Students looking for scholarships
for the 1998-99 school year can
obtain applications at the Office of
Scholarship Services, also located in
Lighty 380.

The priority deadline for scholar-
ship applications is Feb. I.

The priority deadline for FAFSA
applications is March 1.

Students who completed a 1997-
98 FAFSA form should be mailed a
renewal FAFSA form for 1998-99 in

mid-January. Students in this catego-
ry who don't receive their renewal
forms by Jan. 31 have to get a
FAFSA form at the Office of Student
Financial Aid.

Students who do not tum in
FAFSA forms by March 1 will be
awarded financial aid based on
funds still available.

FAFSA forms for 1998-99 are
blue, as opposed to green for the
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